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Mt Owen Pty Ltd   ABN 83 003 827 361 

 
3rd March 2021 
 
 
Joe Fittell 
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer  
NSW Department of Planning Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 
 

 
Re: Mt Owen Project Approval SSD-5850 – Planning Agreement 

 
 
Dear Joe, 
 
This letter is for Mt Owen Glendell Operations (MGO) to seek a further time extension of three (3) months to 
make suitable arrangements for the entering of a Planning Agreement with Council, as required under 
conditions 15 and 16 of Schedule 2 of SSD-5850.  
 
As discussed on the 1st December 2020, Glencore’s negotiations with Singleton Council are progressing, 
however, MGO is awaiting the final signed version of this VPA. A time extension is requested until 4th June 
2021. As an update, this agreement has been agreed by Glencore and signed off with Singleton Council on the 
7th December 2020. MGO is awaiting the final signed copy to provide to DPIE to satisfy the Mt Owen consent 
as per correspondance found in Appendix A of this letter.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please don’t hesitate to contact myself.    
 
Kind regards, 
 

 

 
Jason Desmond 
Environment and Community Manager 
Mt Owen / Glendell Operations – Glencore 
Ph: (02) 6520 2693 
Mob: 0448 077 270 
Email: jason.desmond@glencore.com.au   
Website: www.glencore.com  
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APPENDIX A – SINGLETON COUNCIL CORRESPONDANCE 
 

 


